

## STATE OF ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. ◆ SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 ◆(217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

September 9, 2016

## <u>CERTIFIED MAIL</u> RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Bridget Orth, Director, Regulatory Planning Northwestern Memorial HealthCare 211 East Ontario Street Suite 1750 Chicago, IL 60611

Re:

20 ILCS 3960/8.5

Notice of Exemption Completion Exemption # E-017-16 - Tri-Cities Surgery Center, LLC

Dear Ms. Orth:

We are in receipt of the notice of the exemption completion for Exemption #E-017-16 dated September 6, 2016. Our files will show that the notice was received on September 8, 2016 and the discontinuation of Tri-Cities Surgery Center, LLC was completed on September 1, 2016. No further action is required for the exemption identified above in relation to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. Thank you for your compliance with the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.

Sincerely,

Kathy Olson, Board Chair

Kathy We

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board